September 16, 2010
TO:

Hon. Domenic M. Recchia Jr. 


Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of September 16, 2010-Resolution approving tax exemptions for three preconsidered Land Use Items (Council District’s 9 and 15).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve three property tax exemptions for the Harlem West III & IV Apartments in Council Member Dickens’ District and the Boston Road Apartments in Council Member Rivera’s District.  

The Harlem West III and IV Apartments consist of five buildings with 163-units that will provide low income rental housing.  The sponsor, Urban Homeownership Corporation, will finance the rehabilitation of these five buildings by refinancing its original HUD mortgage in order to fund needed repairs.  The project currently receives a tax exemption that will expire upon the commencement of a new exemption.  In order to finance the rehabilitation of these projects, HPD is requesting to terminate the current tax exemptions and replace them with new exemptions pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law that is coterminous with the new mortgage loan.   The combined value of the tax exemptions for both projects is projected to be $213,650 in the first year of the exemption and $12.9 million over the 35-year length of the exemption.

The Boston Road Apartments consist of 2 buildings with 142-units that will provide low income rental housing.  The sponsor, Boston Road Housing Development Fund Company, will finance the rehabilitation of this project by refinancing its original HUD mortgage in order to fund needed repairs.  The project currently receives a tax exemption that will expire upon the commencement of a new exemption.  In order to finance the rehabilitation of this project, HPD is requesting to terminate the current tax exemption and replace it with new exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law that is coterminous with the new mortgage loan.   The combined value of the tax exemptions for both projects is projected to be $166,280 in the first year of the exemption and $10 million over the 35-year length of the exemption.

These items have the approval of Council Member’s Dickens and Rivera.

